Athletic Director Kansas University Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Sir:

The schedule for the 1944-45 basketball season is now being arranged for the Fort Riley post basketball team, the Fort Riley Ramblers. Playing on a home and home basis would be ideal for us. However, if arrangements can not be made for a home and home series, we could play at Lawrence providing expenses for a traveling squad of twelve men could be made.

This year our home games will be played at Fort Riley rather than Junction City. Our court has been refinished for the coming season and we can assure you that it is one of the finest in the area.

Please advise us any open dates in your schedule as our program will be filled inaccordingly.

Sincerely,

JOHN G GEERTSEMA 1st Lt., Infantry Asst. Athletic & Recreation Officer